
 

  

October 7, 2019  

 

 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR INDEFINITE QUANTITY 

CONTRACTS (IQCs) FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT PROFESSIONAL 

PROJECT CONTROLS SERVICES FOR FEDERALLY FUNDED MAJOR CAPITAL 

PROJECTS ON AN “AS-NEEDED” BASIS DURING 2019 THROUGH 2022 RFP # 58027 

- ADDENDUM # 2 

 

 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey hereby amends the subject Request for Proposals, 

as follows:  

 

1) Please note the date for receipt of proposals for the subject RFP has been changed to 2:00 P.M. 

on October 17, 2019.  

 

2) The following questions were received from a Request for Proposals (RFP) recipients(s). The 

questions and the corresponding Authority answers are provided for your information and use, as 

appropriate.  

 

Question 4: If the prime is DBE certified, can the prime satisfy the 25% goal? 

 

Answer 4: Yes. 

 

Question 5: Regarding the requirement of 10 years firm experience – do the years need to be 

consecutive or cumulative combining multiple projects across the same time period? 

 

Answer 5: The years should be consecutive.  

  

Question 6: Due to the complexities of the RFP requirements and our desire to present you our 

most comprehensive and compelling proposal, we are respectfully requesting a deadline 

extension. 

 

Answer 6: See Item#1 above. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Megan Connors, Principal Contract Specialist, at 

meconnors@panynj.gov 

  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Joann Spirito       

Manager, Construction/ Federal Procurement & Compliance 

Procurement Department 

mailto:meconnors@panynj.gov

